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ENCLOSURE B-2 
September 25, 2023 

OLDHAM COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

CONCERN  
Consider Approval of BG-1 and Architect Selection for the South Oldham High School Ph 3 Renovation 
& Addition Project.  

DISCUSSION 
Phase 3 of the South Oldham High School Renovation & Addition Project will include renovation of the 
gym locker rooms, bathrooms, and kitchen, science labs and classrooms. An addition will include new 
band, art, chorus, computer rooms, an ECS Suite, 9 classrooms, and a full CTE Welding Technology 
program space. 

Request for proposals was advertised in the Oldham Era on August 3, 2023. Several 
architectural/engineering firms submitted letters of interest and qualification forms. Brent Bohannon, 
Director Facilities Management and Denise Schindler, Project Manager, reviewed the proposals. The 
consultant being recommended for the SOHS Ph 3 Renovation and Addition is RossTarrant Architects, Inc.

The BG-1 form (attached) is required in order to request the approval of the project from the Kentucky 
Department of Education, District Facilities Branch, Division of District Support.   

RECOMMENDATION 
Approve the assignment of RossTarrant Architects, Inc. and the BG-1 form for submission to the 
Kentucky Department of Education, District Facilities Branch, Division of District Support for the South 
Oldham High School Ph 3 Renovation & Addition Project and hereby authorize the Director of Facilities 
Management to execute the necessary documentation. 
 
 
 
On a motion by _______________, seconded by _______________, the Board approved the assignment 
of RossTarrant Architects, Inc. and the BG-1 form for submission to the Kentucky Department of 
Education, District Facilities Branch, Division of District Support for the South Oldham High School Ph 
3 Renovation & Addition Project and hereby authorize the Director of Facilities Management to execute 
the necessary documentation. 
 
 
 
              
Suzanne Hundley, Board Chair      Jason Radford, Superintendent/Secretary 

 
  












